
November 2021

From	the	Pastor’s	Desk By	Craig	Thompson
I’m not convinced of the power of positive thinking, but 

I am confident in the power of positive thanking.
Paul had a great way of expressing his gratitude to 

others: he not only thanked them, he thanked God for 
them…and then he told them what he had done. Consider 
these few examples:
•  I thank my God in all my remembrance of you, always    

in every prayer of mine for you all making my prayer 
with joy. (Philippians 1:3-4)

•  I give thanks to my God always for you because of the 
grace of God that was given you in Christ Jesus (1 
Corinthians 1:4)

•  First, I thank my God through Jesus Christ for all of you, 
because your faith is proclaimed in all the world. 
(Romans 1:8)

•  We give thanks to God always for all of you, constantly 
mentioning you in our prayers (1 Thessalonians 1:2)

•  For this reason I too, having heard of the faith in the 
Lord Jesus which exists among you and your love for all 
the saints, do not cease giving thanks for you, while 
making mention of you in my prayers; (Ephesians 
1:15-16)
How did the people in Paul’s life know that he was 

grateful for them? Paul prayed for them and then told them 
he had prayed. Paul’s words do not seem pretentious, he 
doesn’t appear to be seeking praise, he wanted his readers 
to know how much he appreciated them–how much he 
loved them.

Paul prayed specifically. Notice some of his words: “your

faith is proclaimed in all the world.” The Thessalonians 
learned that Paul prayed for them “constantly.” For the 
Ephesians, Paul was thankful for their “faith in the Lord 
Jesus.” The Philippians learned from Paul that he was 
thankful for their “partnership in the gospel, from the 
first day until now.” As Paul thanked God for Timothy, 
he was reminded of his “sincere faith, which first lived in 
your grandmother Lois and in your mother Eunice” (2 
Timothy 1:5).

We would all do well to emulate Paul in this area of 
prayer and thanksgiving. Paul first went to the Lord to 
express his gratefulness toward the Father who is over all 
things, but he did not neglect to show his gratefulness to 
the people that God had blessed him with. Pray 
specifically for people in your life. Go to God on their 
behalf but make sure to let them know just how much 
you appreciate them and how you have prayed. We know 
that prayer is powerful. But, you may be surprised to 
discover just how transformative the power of positive 
thanking can be.
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Worship	and	Discipleship By	Keven	Newsome
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As I get into the final two articles in my year-long series 
on discernment, we are finally to the point where we can 
circle back around to where I began back in February. In 
that article, I talked about how reason and emotion are 
functions of our created nature. As such, they are under 
the sin curse like the rest of us. Both can lead us astray. 
Both can deceive us.

I defined discernment as the use of reason, emotion, and 
the divine to interpret spiritual influences and to make 
Godly informed decisions regarding that interpretation. 
I’ve spent the entire year talking about how to approach 
discernment without reason or emotion getting in the way. 
It’s vitally important that we understand how reason and 
emotion can lead us astray before we delve into 
discernment. We must focus on our spiritual health, 
establish checks and balances, and understand the spiritual 
influences we are trying to identify through discernment. 
These things have been the focus throughout the series. 
Only now are we ready to discuss how to use reason and 
emotion.

Reason may be the easiest to talk about, so I’ll begin 
there. Reason is the use of inductive and deductive logic 
in order to come to a well-informed conclusion. Without 
getting into too many details, deductive reasoning deals 
with propositions that lead to conclusions, whereas 
inductive reasoning deals with predicting conclusions 
based on probability. Deductive reasoning says, “The 
garbage was fine before the dog went into the room. The 
dog went into the room. The garbage is now on the floor. 
Therefore the dog got into the garbage.” Inductive 
reasoning says, “Every time the dog goes into the room, 
he gets into the garbage. The dog went into the room. 
Therefore it is most likely that the dog got into the 
garbage.” There are also incorrect ways to reason which 
lead to logical fallacies, such as Affirming the 
Consequence, Denying the Premise, Strawman, Ad 
Hominem, Slippery Slope, and many more. 

We are called to love God with all our mind (Matthew 
22:37), which means as Christians we must spend time 
learning how to think. We should all spend time learning 
the basics of logic and reasoning, because learning to 
reason well prevents us from being manipulated and 
tricked into believe false ideas. Recognizing false ideas 
and bad reasoning is also an important component in 

discernment. You cannot practice good discernment if you 
do not know how to navigate the basics of logic, 
reasoning, and informed thinking.

So here are some tips and some homework:
1)   Learn the difference between deductive and 

inductive reasoning. Google examples. Try to identify 
when someone around you or in a movie uses one of these 
types of reasoning.

2)   Learn what fallacies are and how to recognize them. 
Start with the list I gave above, but don’t stop there. 
Practice identifying fallacies when you hear them.

3)   When confronted with a proposition (a supposed 
fact), rather than immediately forming an opinion take a 
moment to dissect the idea using logic and reasoning. 
Seek out other opinions. Seek out opinions that agree with 
the idea AND opinions that disagree. Look for poor 
reasoning on both sides.

4)   Pray about it. Though the process of logic and 
reasoning might seem cut and dry, our abilities to use 
them are not infallible. Our thinking abilities are subject 
to sin, deception, and manipulation. Return to all the 
previous steps in discernment before hanging your hat on 
a decision based on reasoning.

The use of logic and reasoning is an important skill for 
us all to have. It’s also an important tool in apologetic 
evangelism. When bolstered properly by maintaining your 
spiritual health, seeking out checks and balances, and 
considering the spiritual influences involved, reasoning is 
an effective resource in discernment.

Choir Rehearsal Schedule
October 31 - NO REHEARSAL
November 7 - Adult & Student Choir 5 PM; Children’s 
Choir 5 PM - Separate
November 14 - Adult & Student Choir 5 PM 
November 21 - Adult & Student Choir 5 PM; Children’s 
Choir 5 PM - Separate
November 28 - NO REHEARSAL
December 5 - Adult & Student Choir 5 PM; Children’s 
Choir 5 PM - Together
December 12 - Adult & Student Choir 4 PM - (bonfire is 
at 5)
December 18 - TBD - If needed.
December 19 - ALL PARTICIPANTS 4 PM. Cantata at 6 
PM. 
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I just want to take this opportunity to express my 
appreciation for all of our folks that went with us on our 
Senior convention this past month. They had to be 
flexible in several ways. Because of the small bus, our 
transportation took some flexibility—both physically and  
mentally. But, everyone was patient and longsuffering. A 
special thanks for the ones who had to drive their own 
vehicles and provide transportation for additional people 
and luggage. But despite some inconvenience, God gave 
us some special times of worship and fellowship. The 
worship was truly special. The word and the music 
brought us before the throne. That being said, I couldn’t 
help but think of how often fellowship is not truly 
appreciated. I believe Godly fellowship is powerful.   

1 Thessalonians 5:11
Therefore encourage one another and build one another 

up, just as you are doing.
We have a great group of seniors who love the Lord and 

each other. They understand the value of Godly 
fellowship and encouragement. I feel blessed to serve 
alongside these special people in some small way. 
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Children’s	Ministry	 By	Rhonda	Adams
polite and pleasant to be around, but there is certainly 
more to it than that. 

Studies have shown that grateful people report higher 
levels of happiness and optimism, along with lower levels 
of depression and stress. While we certainly want that for 
our children, I am more concerned about what a lack of 
understanding as to the role that God plays in all of this 
does to their relationships with God. Parents, this is where 
your influence really comes in. Do you explain to your 
children that, yes, Mom and Dad work really hard for 
what we have, but the opportunities to do that come from 
God? Do you talk about how God has blessed us for us to 
be born in a country that we can have things to enjoy if 
we work hard? The internet is good to use to show 
children that kids in other countries do not have the 
opportunities that they have. Samaritan’s Purse has some 
good pictures and videos that you could use. Do you take 
them out shopping to fill boxes for Operation Christmas 
Child? Do you explain that these children have very little 
and even a bar of soap is a blessing to them?  Do you talk 
with them throughout the year about the blessings God 
has given them and not just during November? Do you 
talk with them about how they are blessed to be a part of a 
church that loves and cares for them? Do you explain to 
them this is not always the case for kids? (I say this 
because I have talked with adults who said that as 
children, they thought everybody had what they had.) Do 
you teach them that blessings from God come in various 
ways and not just through what we can own? 

During the month of November, the children will have a 
chance to bring in something that represents what they are 
thankful for. It is my desire that this will open the door to 
deeper discussions about how God has blessed us – 
something we tend to forget as we go about our daily 
lives. Even in our darkest times, we can find something to 
be thankful for. It is true that a thankful heart is a happy 
heart. 

Upcoming Dates To Remember

November 14 – Operation Christmas Child deadline
December 1 – Baby Shower for Jesus
December 5 – Morning in Bethlehem
December 8 – Christmas Around the World
December 10-12 – Camp Winter Blast
December 15 – Caroling
December 19 – Jesus’ Birthday Party

I often find myself pondering how best to teach a child 
something. This season of thanksgiving has brought to my 
mind the topic of helping children become grateful for all 
they have. I have questioned why some children are 
always so thankful for everything given to them and some 
believe they are entitled. I think a better question is how to 
teach them to understand that all we have comes from 
God. That connection is oftentimes difficult for even 
adults to accept.

We live in a materialistic society that assumes that the 
more you have the happier you will be. As a society, our 
self-worth comes from what we own and the lifestyles we 
are able to achieve. We see a lot of people living for their 
next vacation. Fun has become one of our gods. Children 
see this, and they are led to believe this is the key to a 
happy, fulfilled life. 

My own mother struggled with believing that her self-
worth came from what she owned. Because of her family 
history, it is easy to see why she thought this. As we were 
cleaning out her house, we were amazed at the amount of 
stuff she had and how she managed to get it all in there.  
Her house never appeared to be the house of a hoarder. 
After some thought, I realized that she didn’t use much of 
what she bought, so it was easy to organize and store. 
Some of what she owned still had price tags on it though it 
had not been recently purchased. As you might know, 
none of this gave her peace and happiness.

We live in a society of people that desperately want to 
make their children happy. Parents are known to lament, 
“The more we give him, the less he appreciates it.” They 
buy the popular expensive toys thinking it will make their 
children happy. Retail companies push the idea that 
children must have it in order to be happy. Parents feel 
guilty if they don’t give in. So often the children play with 
those toys for a short time—finally abandoning them to a 
closet or under the bed. Then they beg for the next new 
popular toy.

Recognizing that someone has gone out of his way to do 
something or provide you with something is not natural 
behavior. We are not born grateful. Because of our sin 
nature, we are all born self-centered. Usaully, a child has 
to be taught by life experiences that he is not the center of 
the universe. It is true that thankful children are more
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GeneraFon180	Ministry By	Adam	Whiteside

What is your teenager’s worldview, and how are you 
responsible for making sure they are viewing the world 
through a biblical lens? 

A worldview is a lens through which you see the world
—a lens that has been framed and fitted, poured, and 
polished as a result of every single experience you’ve ever 
had. All the days of your life have fashioned and 
developed your emotional, intellectual, and spiritual 
responses. A worldview is how you approach every 
problem and come to every conclusion. Your worldview is 
the underlying philosophy by which you live your life. 

How do you know what your teenager’s worldview is? 
You watch them and ask questions. Talk to them and listen 
when you ask them about their day—what was good about 
their day, bad, what happened, what they did not 
understand. Often, we ask these questions as fillers to 
discern their mood. But beyond the basic questions, you 
can ask them why things were good, bad or why they 
didn’t understand. It may not be the original question that 
paints a picture of how your teenager sees the world. It 
will often be the follow-up question that reveals their 
perspective. When you ask these questions, later reflect 
and pray about their answers. It might shock you to see 
what the Holy Spirit reveals. And when you get stuck, ask 
your teen what they’ve heard about a particular topic. 
Make sure you say heard and not think. When you ask 
what they’ve heard, you’re not putting them on the 
defensive, you’re allowing them to speak their mind, and 
that’s what you want. 

Now that you’re considering how they see the world, 
think of why they see it that way. How did they come by 
their worldview? When you start considering how your 
teen came to see the world the way they do, search for the 
sources. Do they think that way because of a class, book, 
friend, Netflix show, something they read on social media, 
something they heard another adult say? Or was it a 
combination of things? Sources are key. When you figure 
out the source, you realize what or who is shaping your 
teen. Then, you can do your job. 

Your job is multifaceted. You either counter or affirm 
the influences, and you do your own influencing. 
Affirmation is easy. According to the Bible’s standards, 
say well done and pat them on the back if they are right, 
good, and true. But if you must counter, remember how 
they view the world is based on their experiences; it’s a 
lens under constant change. Thus, you must be an active 
agent of change. Sometimes you go after the source. Other 
times you ask your teenager to consider different points of 
view. If it’s a person, ask them to seek other opinions. As 
their parent, you must know when and when not to drop 
the metaphorical hammer. Some things they believe are 
only going to change by having some hard-learned 
lessons. 

With the outside influences addressed, take 
responsibility for your impact. You are likely the most 
significant influence on your teenager’s worldview. Bring 
your children to church so the church can do its job. 
Hebrews 10:24 says, “And let us consider how to stir up 
one another to love and good works, not neglecting to 
meet together, as is the habit of some, but encouraging 
one another, and all the more as you see the Day drawing 
near.” When you bring your kids to church, they have the 
opportunity to both be driven to good and drive others to 
good. Getting your teenager to church is one of your 
greatest responsibilities as a parent—bring your kids to 
church. And it doesn’t matter if they don’t want to come, 
as long as you pay the bills, you are the boss. So be the 
boss. If they don’t want to be at church, it’s likely because 
they don’t want to deal with the sin in their life.

The same is true for you. Proverbs 27:17 says, “Iron 
sharpens iron, and one man sharpens another.” When 
Christians get around Christians, things get better because 
they are sharpened. But likewise, remember that when 
things get sharpened, it’s because some metal was 
knocked off. Church causes both loss and gains—loss of 
the world and gain in Christlikeness. Do your job and give 
them that opportunity. Shape their worldview by both 
what you do and say and by making sure you allow them 
to allow Christ’s church to do its job. 
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